Minutes of the NC-1009 Multistate Research Project

Oct. 24 and 25, 2005, Embassy Suites, St. Louis, MO
Attendance:

Dr. David Benfield (North Central Region Administrative Advisor), Dr. Gary Cromwell, (CSREES Representative), Dr. Gale Bateman (Akey), Dr. Keith Cummins (AL), Dr. Joanne Knapp (J.D. Heiskell & Co.), Dr. Donald Beitz (IA), Dr. Shawn Donkin (IN), Dr. Mike VandeHaar (MI), Dr. Jeffrey Firkins (OH), Dr. Gabriella Varga (PA), Dr. Arnold Hippen (Secretary, SD), Dr. Tilak Dhiman (UT), Dr. Mark Hanigan (Chair, VA), Dr. John McNamara (WA), Dr. Louis Armentano (WI)

Absent:

Dr. Donato Romagnolo (AZ), Dr. James Fadel (CA), Dr. Alex Hristov (ID), Dr. Jimmy Clark (IL), Dr. John Shirley (KS), Dr. Kyle McLeod (KY), Dr. Brian Bequette (MD), Dr. Brian Crooker (MN), Dr. Marshall Stern (MN), Dr. Ronald Belyea (MO), Dr. C. S. Park (ND), Dr. Marc Baur (ND), Dr. J.W. Schroeder (ND), Dr. Chuck Schwab (NH), Dr. Mary Beth Hall (USDA-ARS), Larry Satter (USDA-ARS)

DAY 1

Chair, Mark Hanigan opened the meeting and introductions were made.

Remarks by Dr. David Benfield 

Dr. Benfield described intent and use of newly required Annual Impact Statements.  Reminded committee that project expires in 2007 and that we need writing committee assigned at this meeting.

Remarks by Dr. Gary Cromwell

Dr. Cromwell introduced himself and presented a report from CSREES, describing the organizational structure, proposed budgets, and anticipated release dates for future NRC publications.  Dr. Cromwell led a brief discussion regarding cost and value of NRC publications to industry.

Station Reports addressing Objective 1 were presented by:

1. Dr. Lou Armentano (University of Wisconsin)
2. Dr. Jeff Firkins (Ohio State University)
3. Dr. Gabriella Varga (Pennsylvania State University)
4. Dr. Tilak Dhiman (Utah State University)

5. Dr. Arnold Hippen (South Dakota State University)

Station Reports addressing Objective 2 were presented by:

1. Dr. Keith Cummins (University of Alabama)

2. Dr. Shawn Donkin (Purdue University)

3. Dr. Don Beitz (Iowa State University)

4. Dr. Mike VandeHaar (Michigan State University)

Discussion followed the presentation of each station report.

The first day of discussion was closed with an open discussion led by Lou Armentano (WI) on potential collaborative research regarding determination and reporting of particle size of experimental diets.

DAY 2
Station Reports addressing Objective 3 were presented by:

1. Dr. Joanne Knapp (University of Vermont)

2. Dr. Gale Bateman (Akey)

3. Dr. Mark Hanigan (Virginia Tech)

4. Dr. John McNamara (Washington State University)

Discussion followed the presentation of each station report.

Dr. David Benfield  outlined timetable for preparation of the project rewrite for  2007.  Important dates follow:

9/15/06 
Statement of issues and justification submitted into NIHMS

9/30/06  
Submission of validation

10/15/06  
Appendix E due from member

11/15/06  
Approval by Experiment Station Directors

12/01/06  
Full proposal submitted into NIHMS by Committee Chair

12/15/06  
Last SAES 422 due

Jan-Feb 07 
NCA Review by Department Heads

2/15/07  
NCA Evaluation due

Feb-Apr 07 
MRC Review of proposal at spring meeting

Follow-up and Other Business:

1. Dr. Lou Armentano (WI) was unanimously voted in as Secretary for FY’06 to be Chair in FY’07.  Lou accepted nomination

2. Dr. John McNamara (WA)  volunteered to lead rewrite of project for 2007.  Drs. Keith Cummins (AL) and Jeff Firkens (OH) volunteered to assist with rewrite.  Committee members are encouraged to provide Dr. McNamara with documentation of collaborative efforts.  Dr. Benfield  recommendation impact statements to specifically address impact of research on the discipline and reinforced the need to highlight collaborative efforts.

3. Next year’s meeting to be held October 30 and 31 in Sioux Falls, SD arranged by Dr. Arnold Hippen (Chair ’06; South Dakota State University).

4. Members were reminded to submit an electronic copy of this year's report to Committee Chair, Dr. Mark Hanigan (VA).

5. The meeting closed with appreciation to Dr. Hanigan for his service as Committee Chair for the past year.

Chair  Hanigan concluded and adjourned the meeting.

